




Supporting Document for Lindis Group Water Consent Application 
 
As a Project Manager for Transpower and prior to this a Maintenance Supervisor 
for Transfield Services for the Canterbury and Central Otago area looking after 
Transpower assets I found that Irrigation in this area provided an extra benefit 
in reducing fire risk to the Roxburgh -Twizel 220kv line that runs through the 
Lindis catchment and as Transpower found recently with the Port hills fire in 
Canterbury Area major issues can effect the National Grid as a result from these 
fires. 
 
I have known the Rutherford Family for 25 years and always admired their 
integrity and as with all the land owners in this area they have always been 
willing to provide any assistance with any issues that arise with Transpower 
assets. It would be unfortunate to see their livelihoods  jeopardized if this 
consent application is declined. 
 
 
As a former Central South Island Fish and Game Councillor I find it difficult to 
understand why Otago Fish and Game don’t adopt a conciliatory and 
collaborative approach to this application when the science provides a win -win 
solution for all parties concerned. 
 
 
David McDermott 


